Superintendent’s Report

May 20th, 2019
I.       Tentative Budget
I’ve asked Vicki to include everything we are aware of to date; specifically nurses contracts, G/T assistant, and responsibility factor and rank changes appearing on the agenda tonight.  The only thing not included in the budget is the salary scale to be acted upon tonight.  Because of several modifications such as the classified salaries adjusted last month, and the inclusion of additional contracts, my recommendation will be for a 1% increase, however, if the BOE chooses to consider 1.5% I’m not opposed based on budget figures.  I would, however, become concerned with anything more than 1.5% this year as we continue to have other unknowns revolving around the possibility of benefit and pension increases.  
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
April 24th; OVEC – Shelbyville
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. TES/SCHS Project
After meeting with Tony Pham, Mr. Rucker, Jim Oliver, and Morrell Construction on Tuesday the 14th, we now have a plan of action and a schedule for refinishing the polished concrete floors at TES.  Handouts from the progress meeting on the SCHS project is included, and although Kevin will not be with us tonight (as he feels his presence would create an unfair advantage since we will be acting on architectural services for old TES), the only change orders tonight will be to upgrade water lines, hydrant valves, etc. to fit the expectations of the City of Taylorsville.  Further, Kevin has submitted an inquiry to KDE regarding modifications to the Family and Consumer Science rooms since we have an open BG-1 to provide yet another career pathway at SCHS in the area of Culinary Arts.     
VII. Architect Services
As previously mentioned, we will be selecting an architect tonight to begin work on old TES and although we have several interested firms, my recommendation will be to stay with Sherman, Carter, Barnhart because of the familiarity with the district and the recent actions they have shown to protect the interests of the owner in all phases of capital construction.
        VIII.    SBDM Carryover
As a reminder, SBDM instructional funds (section 6) not spent by this time can be swept to the General Fund unless the BOE acts to allow them the flexibility of holding these funds for summer purchases in preparation of the 2019-2020 school year.

IX.    Extra Service Stipends

These stipend scales have been slightly modified as indicated by the highlighted areas as the most recent Title IX audit suggested we provide an additional volleyball coach.  Further, elementary principals requested an increase in the Chorus stipend for the amount of work that goes into community shows, two additional SBDM Standing Committee stipends, and SCMS has requested assistance in the Athletic Director services along with 6th grade basketball for both boys and girls.

X.     School Nurses

After receiving notification from North Central and meeting with Cindy and Kathy Friday morning, their contracts have been terminated as of May 29th.  As I prepare to address a response letter to the Spencer County Health Board for the financial assistance we were led to believe we would get, I’ve asked Vicki and Diana to begin drafting school nurse contracts to consider at the June meeting prior to beginning of a new fiscal year on July 1.

XI.    2019-2020 Bus Routes

As we are already preparing route schedules for next year, Mr. Thomas has provided communication to me that is attached to this report in regards to possible changes to the Elk Creek area that will keep us from adding another route by working more efficiently with what we currently have in place. 
